JANUARY 12, 2011

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Supervisor, Tony Cooper, Kevin Finnegan, Tim Thisse, David Fisher, Bill Barkley, Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk.

     Also present: Jeff Gilson, Ron Cady, Dan McGrath, Garry Wells, Heidi Ames, Aaron Jarvis, Kevin Acres and Tammy Hawkins.

     Public Comment: Heidi Ames gave the board an update on the CDBG that the town received, the next step is to look for proposals. Heidi provided a list on venders to send letters to requesting proposals and also to post a notice in the newspapers.

    Aaron Jarvis gave an update on the WWTP project. Fiacco plans on working through the winter, and they have a change order request for $4,339.00 for the construction of a canopy roof structure over the new control building entrance. Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve change order #2 for $4,339.00. All were in favor.

     Jeff Gilson gave the board a report on building permits issued for 2010. There were sixty- four permits total issued last year.

     Kevin Acres stated that Sally Brothers is the chairperson for the County Legislators.

     Ron Cady would like the junk cleaned up at the old Watson garage.

     Garry Wells stated that the Planning Board is sending Jeanne and Gerald Smith a response to their letter regarding the issues with their neighbors.

     The board reviewed the year- end report. David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to acknowledge receipt of the year- end report. All were in favor.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills and after reviewing, Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to pay the following bills: General #1-26 in the amount of $14,875.22, Highway #1-9 in the amount of $7,538.82, Water #1-7 in the amount of $2,054.75, Sewer #1-3 in the amount of $3,197.69 and Light District #1 for $1,503.81. All were in favor.

     Communications: A letter was received from the St. Lawrence Health Initiative asking if the town would like to participate in a worksite wellness program, there would be a $15 fee per participant. Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to participate in the worksite wellness program. All were in favor.

     A letter was received from St. Lawrence Gas concerning the “Call before you Dig” procedures.

     An engagement letter was received from Amy Moulton for accounting and payroll services for 2011. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to sign the agreement with Amy for 2011. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to sign a rental agreement with Waldorf Equipment for a case tractor for plowing at the skating rink for $600.00. All were in favor.

     Bill Barkley: Bill reported that all departments are running efficiently at this time.

     Old Business: Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to sign the franchise agreement with SLIC for cable service in the Town of Madrid where Time Warner Cable does not currently offer service, for a ten- year period. All were in favor.

     Tammy Hawkins asked about planting a small tree in the center of town. This matter will be looked into.

     New Business: Appointments for 2011:
     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to set mileage at $.50 per mile for use of personal vehicles for official town business during 2011. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to designate the Watertown Daily Times and the Ogdensburg Journal as official newspapers for the Town of Madrid for 2011. All were in favor.

     Tim Thisse made a resolution, second by David Fisher to designate the Madrid Community Bank NA as the depository for town money. All were in favor.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to hold the regular town board meetings on the second Wednesday of the month at 4:00 p.m.during the winter months and 6:30 the rest of the year. Roll call vote: Tony Cooper, no, Kevin Finnegan, no, Tim Thisse, yes, David Fisher, yes, Joe Finnegan, no. So the regular Town Board meetings will continue to be on the second Wednesday of the month at 6:30 p.m. unless otherwise scheduled.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to appoint Sara Schulz and Carrie Rutherford as co-town historians for 2011 with a salary of $175 each. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by to authorize membership in the NYS Association of Towns with Joe Finnegan as the delegate and Tony Cooper as the alternate delegate. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to authorize the Supervisor to use the short form for the Supervisor’s annual report to the newspaper. All were in favor.

     The Supervisor appointed himself budget officer for 2011.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to set the Senior Citizen Exemption at $20,000 with a sliding scale to 20%. All were in favor.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to appoint James Pipher Sr. as Dog Control Officer with a salary of $4,100.00. All were in favor. 

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to appoint Lloyd Grandy II, Esq. As Town Attorney for 2011 with a salary of $3,100.00. All were in favor.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to appoint Judy Hargrave as Registrar of Vital Statistics with a salary of $1,400.00. All were in favor.

      Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to appoint Lori MacIntosh as water and sewer billing clerk with a salary of $2,200 and Judy Hargrave as the collector also for $2,200.00. All were in favor.

      Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to appoint Jeffrey Gilson as Code Enforcement Officer for 2011 with a compensation of $9,000.00. All were in favor.

     The Supervisor appointed Linda Newtown as account clerk with a compensation of $7,867.00. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to appoint William Barkley as Water and Sewer Superintendent with a compensation of $5,000.00. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to appoint Thomas Rutherford as Deputy Water and Sewer Superintendent with a compensation of $500.00. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to appoint Lori MacIntosh as Court Clerk with a salary of $10,500.00. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a resolution, second by Tony Cooper to allow the Highway Superintendent to exchange work with other highway departments when feasible in a fair and equitable manner and to authorize the Supervisor to sign inter-municipal agreements to that effect. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a resolution, second by Kevin Finnegan to limit the Highway Superintendent to expenditures of $2,999.99 without Town Board approval. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to allow the Highway Supt., the Deputy Highway Supt., the Water & Sewer Supt., Deputy Water & Sewer Supt., Code Enforcement Officer and the Water and Sewer Plant Operator to attend training and conferences. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to allow the Supervisor to sign a contract for the provision of emergency medical services for the Town of Madrid with the Madrid Rescue Squad Inc. in the amount of $15,000.00. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to pay the following Town Officials Salaries according to the 2011 budget: All were in favor.

      Supervisor                                                  $10,600.00

      Town Clerk                                                $23,816.00

      Town Justice                                              $15,425.00

      Town Council (each)                                  $ 2,500.00

      Highway Supt                                             $38,500.00

      Registrar of Vital Statistics                          $ 1,400.00

      Historian   (each)                                        $ 175.00

      Town Attorney                                           $ 3,100.00

      Assessor                                                    $12,500.00

     The Supervisor appointed David Fisher as Deputy Town Supervisor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to appoint Lori MacIntosh and Linda Newtown as Deputy Town Clerks at an hourly rate of $9.50. All were in favor.

     The Highway Supt. appointed Thomas Rutherford as Deputy Highway Supt.

     The Supervisor appointed the following committees:

     Planning Board: Tony Cooper and Kevin Finnegan

     Insurance: Joe Finnegan and David Fisher

     Highway: Tim Thisse and Joe Finnegan

     Recreation: Tim Thisse and Kevin Finnegan

     Personnel: David Fisher and Joe Finnegan

     Water and Sewer: Tim Thisse and Joe Finnegan

     Library: Kevin Finnegan and Tony Cooper

     Fire and Rescue: Tim Thisse and David Fisher

     Dam Rehabilitation: Tim Thisse, Tony Cooper and Alan Finnegan

     Municipal Parks: David Fisher and Tony Cooper

     Community Development Block grant: Kevin Finnegan

     The Board will audit the Court and Town Clerk records on January 19, 2011 at 4:00 pm in the Town Office.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to approve the minutes of the December 29, 2010 meeting. All were in favor.

     The Supervisor set the Town Office hours of 9 am – 3 pm except for holidays.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to renew the insurance policy with Rose and Kiernan Insurance. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to adjourn at 8:25 pm.

_______________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

